
Herefordshire Travellers DPD Additional Site Consultation  

On-line representations received:  

Name Adrienne & John Pacey 
 
Q1.  Do you agree that this (Oakfield Nash Lane) could be a suitable site for up to 4 additional 
residential traveller pitches? 

 
No 
 

Q1a. If no, please explain: 

 
The proposed site is unsuitable for additional traveller pitches for several reasons.   The access 
from Nash End Lane is difficult and can be dangerous, with restricted visibility on a blind summit.   
Nash End Lane already has large farm vehicles using it to access their land and is a bridleway. An 
increase in the volume of vehicles using the lane will be hazardous to residents and users, in 
particular large vehicles with trailers.  The site will be visible from the lane.  This parish has 
provision for travellers and an increase will put strain on already stretched resources.   An 
increase in the number of itinerant people in the parish is already planned by Buchanan Trust, 
who provide a very valuable service to veterans, this further increase will upset the balance of a 
small community of residents, with no planned improvement in infrastructure - transport, shops, 
schools, doctors. 
 

Q2. Do you agree that this (Madley) could be a suitable site for up to 10 residential traveller 
pitches 

As above 
 

Q2a. If no, please explain: 

 

Q2b.  If you have any further comments on this site, please specify 

 

Q3. 4. Do you have any other comments on the consultation that are not covered by these 
questions? 

 


